
Letter to the Pope, Passionists International 2013 

9 religious non-governmental organizations in the United Nations in addition to the Passionists signed 

the letter to the pope: Sisters of Charity Federation, Partnership for Global Justice, Congregations of 

Saint Joseph, Sisters of Notre Dame of Namur, Medical Mission Sisters, Unanima International, Curia 

Generalizia Agosiniana, Augustinians International, Missionary Oblates of Mary Immaculate. In this 

letter they call for the Pope to “act with courage and holy resolve to formally revoke the Papal Bulls 

quoted above” the papal bulls mentioned are Dum Diversas (1452), Romanus Pontifex (1455) and Inter

Caetera (1493)


